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Guest article: 200 th  Anniversary of the Battle of 

Waterloo  

Rokeby student, Fabio Ramos, recounts his experience at the Service of Commemoration  

On the 200th Anniversary of 

the Battle of Waterloo, Rokeby 

student, Fabio Ramos attended 

the Service of Commemoration 

at St Paulôs Cathedral. Here he 

recounts his experience of ñthis 

very British eventò. 

O 
n 18th June 2015 Ms. 

Casey and I attended 

t h e  S e r v i c e  o f 

Commemorat ion to 

mark the 200 th anniversary of The 

Battle of Waterloo at St Paulôs 

Cathedral. 400 school children and 

teachers from 200 different schools 

across the country were also invited 

to this prestigious event. I felt really 

astonished and ecstatic that I was 

picked to go by Ms. Robinson since 

there were so many other potential 

candidates.  

The day started with a short tube 

journey to St. Paulôs Cathedral. 

W h e n  w e  a r r i v e d  I  w a s 

flabbergasted at the immense size 

and beauty of the authentic 

structure that has endured many 

centuries. Iôve been here in London 

for 10 years and still had not seen a 

British Guard but having my photo 

taken with one after a decade of 

waiting left me with a story to tell 

the grandchildren.  

When I entered the Cathedral, I 

was amazed and felt in awe of the 

complexity of the interior. All the 

ancient paintings and murals that 

were still intact in the building 

designed by Sir Christopher Wren 

were incredible to see. Our 

designated seats were right next to 

the band of the Household Cavalry 

who, throughout the entire service, 

provided us with music from the 

18th and 19th centuries.  

The service itself recreated the 

intense atmosphere of the Battle by 

having real letters written at the 

time of the conflict, which were 

read out by the authorsô 

descendants. This taught me about 

the bloody clash between France 

and Britain. France being led by 

Napoleon Bonaparte and Britain 

being led by Arthur, Duke of 

Wellington. This one day long Battle 

was fought valiantly by both sides 

but resulted in Britain succeeding 

over the French with the help of the 

Prussian army near the town of 

Waterloo in Belgium. 

I was there alongside David 

Cameron, Prince Charles and his 

wife Princess Camilla, Prince 

Edward and 2,500 other attendees. 

T h i s  v e r y  B r i t i s h  e v e n t 

commemorated the core values that 

Britain instils in its society today, 

such as resilience, determination 

and honour.   

By Fabio Ramos 9R 

Deputy Head Ms Doyle said: ñFabio 

was chosen to represent the school 

at this very prestigious event 

because he promotes the Rokeby 

values (Respect, Success, Passion 

for Learning, Personal Challenge 

and Harmony).ò 

ñThe service itself 

recreated the intense 

atmosphere of the Battle 

by having real letters 

written at the time of the 

conflict, which were read 

out by the authorsô 

descendants.ò 

Fabio Ramos - Rokeby student 

Fabio Ramos with members of the 

Guard 

http://twitter.com/Npwnews
https://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
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NPW has launched its new 

website: www.npw.uk.com , 
which is now our online home. 

The site has fresh detail on the 
NPW services as well as an 

updated news feed posting 

daily on the issues affecting 
school improvement.  

All of the NPW information, 
resources, downloads and links are 

still available and accessible from 
the new site.  

The Education ICT service 

homepage (www.npw.uk.com/
education-ict/ ) has access to the 

LGfL and all the ITASS pages 
remain intact. The ICT Helpdesk is 

available at: helpdesk.npw.uk.com/ 

Payroll information and all vacancy 
details are accessible from the 

S c h o o l s  H R  h o m p a g e 
(www.npw.uk.com/schools-hr/ ) and 

the NPW newsletter 

as well as advert 
ordering details can 

be accessed from: 
www.npw.uk.com/

s c h o o l s - h r /

recruitment/  and 
the jobs page: 

www.npw.uk.com/
jobs/  

A l l  o f  t h e 
information needed 

by schools covering 

catering, cleaning, Health & Safety 
and general management are 

available from: www.npw.uk.com/
school-management-support/  

The termly School Governors 

Update and the Governorsô 
Newsletter are available at 

( www.npw .uk .com/gove rnor -
services/) and the details on 

becoming a governor  and 
application materials can be 

accessed from the Becoming a 
Governor page: www.npw.uk.com/

schools/becoming-a-governor/  

NPW launch new website  

www.npw.uk.com  

Kaizen Primary School have 

won the Newham league of the 

Big Pedal.  

The schoolôs performance in the 

cycling and scooter challenge won 

them a demonstration visit from 

four times UK and two times 

European pro freestyle BMX stunts 

champion Keelan Phillips.  

Keelan visited Kaizen Primary 

School on Friday 19th June to 

showcase his BMX skills to the 

whole school and help encourage 

children to continue riding to school 

and in general after the competition 

ended. 

The Big Pedal is the UKôs largest 

inter-school cycling and scooting 

challenge that inspires children and 

parents to choose two wheels for 

their journey to school. The 

competitionôs aim is to raise 

awareness of healthy living and 

healthy lifestyles by changing 

travelling habits and encouraging 

children and parents to cycle into 

school. The children at Kaizen were 

eager to take part in the 

competition, with children from 

classes in reception up to year six   

fully engaged in the competition.  

The competition ran for three 

weeks in March. On each day of the 

challenge schools competed to see 

who could record the greatest 

number of children and parents 

cycling or scooting to school. The 

schoolôs best 10 days determined its 

final position.  

School tops Newham cycle and scooter challenge 

Kaizenôs Big Pedal 

Keelan Phillips with Kaizen pupils 

npw.uk.com homepage 

http://twitter.com/Npwnews
https://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
http://www.npw.uk.com
http://www.npw.uk.com/education-ict/
http://www.npw.uk.com/education-ict/
http://helpdesk.npw.uk.com/
http://www.npw.uk.com/schools-hr/
http://www.npw.uk.com/schools-hr/recruitment/
http://www.npw.uk.com/schools-hr/recruitment/
http://www.npw.uk.com/schools-hr/recruitment/
http://www.npw.uk.com/jobs/
http://www.npw.uk.com/jobs/
http://www.npw.uk.com/school-management-support/
http://www.npw.uk.com/school-management-support/
http://www.npw.uk.com/governor-services/
http://www.npw.uk.com/governor-services/
http://www.npw.uk.com/schools/becoming-a-governor/
http://www.npw.uk.com/schools/becoming-a-governor/
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Council loan to own your own home 

NewShare shared equity scheme  

What is NewShare?   

NewShare is the councilôs shared 

equity scheme which enables those 

who are unable to afford a large 

deposit or the cost of buying on the 

open market, to own their own 

home.   

Unlike shared ownership, where 

rent is paid on a part of the 

property and the other part is 

purchased, NewShare enables the 

purchaser to buy their home using 

a deposit, a mortgage and an 

equity loan from Newham Council 

so that they can hold the property 

in full title. They will own 100% of 

the property.   

Through NewShare, purchasers 

could buy as little as 50% of the 

property using a deposit and a 

mortgage. The equity loan from the 

council makes up the difference. 

The percentage of the cost the 

purchaser has to fund is calculated 

on their household income.  

Purchasers will need to pay an 

annual fee for the equity loan. The 

fee does not count towards paying 

back the loan. For the first year the 

fee is calculated on 1.75% of the 

value of the equity loan. The fee 

increases every year in line with the 

Retail Price Index (RPI) + 1%.  

Who can apply for NewShare?  

Those with a household income up 

to £71,000 can apply for a one or 

two bedroom home.  

Those with a household income up 

to £85,000 can apply for a three 

bedroom home.  

All potential buyers must register 

their interest with the Councilôs 

agent, meet the affordability criteria 

and satisfy the agent that they are 

actually able to afford the 

mortgage/fees repayments.  

Anyone can apply, but priority will 

be given to applicants who 

are :  

¶ Already on Newhamôs 

housing waiting list for a 

council home 

¶ Renting from a social housing 

provider in Newham (either 

the council or a housing 

association) 

¶ Currently working as a 

teacher or social worker for 

Newham Council 

¶ Living in Newham 

¶ Working in Newham 

¶ A current or former member 

of the armed forces 

Find out more about NewShare  

Attend a  presentation on 6th July, 

from 5-6pm at Francis House, 760 

Barking Road, E13 9PJ. 

As places are limited, please 

email trm@npw.so  to reserve a 

place (Type NewShare Presentation 

in the subject heading).  

For further information please visit: 

www.newham.gov.uk/

NewShare  

The children from Calverton 

Primary School took part in 

óWorld of Workô week and got 

the opportunity to experience a 

variety of different work places 

in the local area.  

After a visit from a cake maker and 

Billingsgate Market, a Calverton 

reception class opened a café for an 

afternoon. The children sent 

invitations to the nursery children 

and put menus on the table, which 

they wrote themselves.  

They served homemade flapjacks 

along with fruit and drinks and both 

classes had an amazing afternoon. 

Pupils take part in óWorld of Workô week 

Afternoon Tea at the Calverton  

The Calverton in action 

http://twitter.com/Npwnews
https://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
mailto:trm@npw.so
http://www.newham.gov.uk/NewShare
http://www.newham.gov.uk/NewShare
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The Reading and Language Intervention (RLI) is an evidence-based programme designed 
to teach reading and language skills to children with Down Syndrome from year 1 to 6. It 
was developed and evaluated by leading experts in both literacy and Down Syndrome 
from DSE International and The Centre for Reading and Language at the University of 
York. RLI was compared with normal classroom teaching for children with Down 
syndrome in a randomised control trial.  It was found that on key reading and language 
measures, the group receiving the intervention delivered daily by TAs made significantly 
more progress. The results have been published and for a link to the paper and further 
details see http://www.dseinternational.org/en-gb/resources/teaching/rli/.  

The team published a Handbook, DVD and CD of resources so that RLI could be 
implemented in school for children with Down Syndrome and others with similar language 
and cognitive delays. RLI is endorsed by the Communication Trustôs óWhat Worksô RCSLT 
Project. 

Newham has funding to roll out RLI in selected schools through the Education Guarantee 

fund with training and support from CNDS, and consultancy from Sue Buckley.  

This is an exciting opportunity to take part in a project with other schools - join us on 10th 

July to hear Sue Buckley explain RLI.  

To book a place please contact ellie.cameron@newham.gov.uk or for more information: 
cathy.andrews@newham.gov.uk  

http://twitter.com/Npwnews
https://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices
https://rap2fa.newham.gov.uk/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=Vz-1dvGYlf8IpmtS3fhDFzjxE3xxdkrLm0ZnkEV8GO02UFl8lG3SCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBkAHMAZQBpAG4AdABlAHIAbgBhAHQAaQBvAG4AYQBsAC4AbwByAGcALwBlAG4ALQBnAGIALwByAGUAcwBvAHUAcgBjAGUAcwAvAHQAZQBhAGMAaABpAG4AZwAvAHIAbA
mailto:ellie.cameron@newham.gov.uk
mailto:cathy.andrews@newham.gov.uk
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From NPW  

NPW is now on Facebook at www.facebook.com/

NPWschoolservices. óLikeô us for NPW updates.  

NPW invites school staff of all abilities, both male and 

female, to play 5 a side football every Thursday 

evening. Games are played from 5pm or 5:15pm and 

last for 1 hour. The cost is £5/session to cover pitch 

hire. Contact football@npw.so if interested.  

Any queries? Stories or events for publication? 

Advertising a school vacancy or service? 

Contact us  

Editorial enquiries: newsletter@npw.so 

Job adverts: adverts@npw.so 

This is a conference taking place on 9th July 

2015 which will showcase the way Londonôs six 

Maths Hubs and MEI are working together with 

maths teachers across the capital.  

For more information and to register for the event, 

visit: https://londonmathshubs.wordpress.com/   

Organiser:  London Maths Hubs & MEI 

Audience:  Maths educators  

Date:   Thursday, 9th July 2015.  

Time:  9.00am ï 16.30pm  

Venue:  Chobham Academy, 40 Cheering Lane, 

Newham, E20 1BD 

More Than The Sum Of Their Parts Conference 2015  

http://twitter.com/Npwnews
https://www.facebook.com/NPWschoolservices

